At A PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Tuesday the 17th day of January, 2012

Roll Call:              
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
  

      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman  

Absent

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

Also Present:
        
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        
James Osborne, Town Engineer 



       
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.




        

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above. 

2.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Leonard Bell, from Balmville, led the pledge to the flag. 
3.

MOMENT OF SILENCE

4.

CHANGES TO AGENDA

#9 Deleted STEWART AIRPORT 1.8 Million Gallon Water Storage Tank    

                                                      Engineering Inspection Service Proposal 
5.

COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on tonight’s agenda.

6.
RESOLUTION OF SEQRO: Designation and Determination for Town Hall

                                                         Sign and Entrance Improvements


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said that at the January 11th Work Session the Town Board discussed the award of a contract to install a stone wall at the Town Hall driveway entrance. The Town Board also considered the installation of an electronic sign that will notify passers-by of Town events. Mr. Taylor suggested that the Town Board prepare a SQRA for theses improvements before moving forward. The action is unlisted allowing the Board to conduct an uncoordinated SQRA Review. James Osborne, Engineer for the Town of Newburgh, has prepared an Environmental Assessment Form for the action. There are no public agencies involved for the approvals.  

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination-Town Hall Entrance Improvement. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


DISCUSSION: The Town Hall Sign and Entrance Improvements are unlisted Actions and there will be no significant effects on the environment.  


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
7.
BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS:


A.
Town Hall Entrance Wall


Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio said that at the January 11th Work Session the Board discussed the installation of a stone wall to enhance the front entrance way of Town Hall. The wall will go around the solar lights that were recently installed. Lynn Warren Landscaping submitted a proposal for the construction of these walls at cost of $4,990.00, which is less than the Town purchasing bid limit. 

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING   JANUARY 17, 2012     PAGE 2
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the proposal dated January 3, 2012, submitted by Lynn Warren Landscaping (located in the Town of Newburgh) for two fieldstone item 4 walls approximately, 2 feet wide 2 feet tall and 16 feet long, at the entrance of Town Hall for the sum of $4,990.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said Lynn Warren has made many donations to the Town of Newburgh and has always done a fine job.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B.
Budget Transfer: Town Hall Lights and Solar Array


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfer dated January 13, 2012, submitted by Supervisor Booth as follows:



FROM



TO


AMOUNT

1990.0499 1620.0200

Contingency


Town Hall

$50,500.00

           The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
8.
STEWART AIRPORT AND NEW YORK STATE AIR NATIONAL GUARD WATER DISTRICT: Final Order


Mr. Taylor said the National Guard has a base at Stewart Airport which is partially in the Town of Newburgh and partially in the Town of New Windsor. The National Guard currently receives its water supply from the Town of New Windsor. The Pentagon requested that the Town of Newburgh also supply the National Guard with water. The base proceeded to install a second water system within the base so the Town of Newburgh could supply water to them. They will continue to receive their fire flow from the Town of New Windsor. The Town of Newburgh conducted a public hearing to establish a Water District to provide water to the base. The Town made an environmental determination that the water district will not have a significant effect on the environment. A public interest order was adopted for the establishment of the district. The National Guard will install the connection to the Town of Newburgh once a permit is issued. They have also executed a permit agreement that affirms the payment for the water at the rate the Town of Newburgh establishes. It also states the Town has the right to turn off the water if they fail to make timely payments.  


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Final Order of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh Establishing the Stewart Airport New York Air National Guard (ANG) Base Water District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
9.
STEWART AIRPORT 1.8 Million Gallon Water Storage Tank Engineering 

  



 Inspection Service Proposal

This item was deleted from this agenda.

10.
WEST STONE STREET: Sewer District Extension and Consolidation

Mr. Taylor said there are two involved agencies for this sewer extension.  The Town of Newburgh will be responsible for an upgrade to a sewer pump station located in and owned by the City of Newburgh. The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation has to approve the project. 

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING   JANUARY 17, 2012     PAGE 3

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Determining that Proposed West Stone Street District Extension and Consolidation Project with Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District of the Town of Newburgh is an Unlisted Action and Providing for Coordinated Review under SEQR. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said this project has been in progress for five to six years. The last time this project reached this point. The Town lost a grant because the Town did not have a sewer connection with the City of Newburgh. Presently the Town of Newburgh does have a connection with the City of Newburgh. The residents in the West Stone Street area are in need for this sewer extension.   


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
11.
SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING: Comprehensive Plan Update for Parke Lane






  (off Stewart Avenue) and 84 Realty 






  (South Plank Road and Patton Road)


Mark Taylor said this is the second Comprehensive Plan Hearing for the above project for changing the zoning. The Town Board has two open hearings for each zoning change. Mr. Taylor said the Town Board has also requested that a separate mailing go out to advise residents in the area of this public hearing as well as the postings and advertising. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of the Town Board Calling Second Public Hearing on March 5, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. in the Matter of the Amendment of the Comprehensive Plan Update of the Town of Newburgh for the Rezoning of Two Lots Near Stewart Avenue and Interstate 84 from IB to the Adjacent R-3 Zoning District and One Property Bounded by Patton Road and South Plank Road (NYS Route 52) from B to the Adjacent R-2 Zoning District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
12.
ACCOUNTING: Budget Transfer


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the budget transfer request dated January 13, 2012, submitted by Jacqueline Calarco, Town Accountant, to transfer $1,700.00 from the Contingency Account number 001.1990.0499 to the Street Lighting Account number 001.5182.0499. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
13.
CODE COMPLIANCE: Approval of Road Name (Scherr Way)


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated January 5, 2012, submitted by Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, to accept the road name of Scheer Way (section 43, Block 5, Lot 13.2) located off of Sloane Road in the Barbara Scherr Sub-Division. This road is in the Middlehope Fire District. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
14.
POLICE: Hiring Part Time Animal Control Officer


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated January 13, 2012, submitted by Lt. Michael Clancy, Officer in Charge and Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, to hire Barbara Benedict as a part time Animal Control Officer, with an hourly rate of $10.40 and a start date of January 26, 2012. The motion was seconded Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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15.
ANNOUNCEMENTS


Councilman Woolsey thanked the Town of Newburgh Highway Department for working this frigid weekend to repair the Gardnertown Bridge, which was an emergency repair. There is still extensive work that has to be done for replacing the entire culvert.  

Councilwoman Greene said she also wants to thank the Highway Department for working this weekend at the intersection of Gardenertown Road and Gidney Avenue. The road has been repaired, reopened and safe for vehicles.

Mrs. Greene said these repairs will help to eliminate a safety hazard for the Town.
Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio also thanked the Highway Department. Mr. Piaquadio said overall the Town has an outstanding crew working at Highway. He thanked Supervisor Booth and James Osborne, the Town Engineer, who also helped with the repairs. 
Councilman Piaquadio thanked Debbie Smith, Deputy Town Clerk, with a background in interior design, for assisting him with his idea to rearranging and hanging the four Freedoms Paintings by Norman Rockwell. The paintings represent Freedom of Speech, Freedom of Worship, Freedom from Want and Freedom from Fear. The theme was derived from the 1941 State of the Union Address by United States President Franklin Roosevelt delivered the Congress on January 6, 1941.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Clerk’s Office and the Receiver of Taxes offices will both be open Saturday, January 28th from 9:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m. 
Orange County will sponsor a free rabies clinic on January 28th in the City of Newburgh for all Orange County residents.    
16.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


The following people spoke opposing the new reconstruction of a gentlemen’s club on Route 9w in Middle Hope. They asked for the Town to put a moratorium on all adult use construction, approvals, permits, and implement an adult use zone in the Town of Newburgh: 

Paul Marston, Hopeview Court


Gladys Bell, Dogwood Hills Road


Erin Weimer, Orchard Heights Drive

Alison Lusardi, Putman Valley, Mother and Grandmother of Town of Newburgh residents (also see attached)
John Freidle, Midway Drive

Jeff Karitis, Hopeview Court

Tim Fisher, Sloane Road

17.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:46 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:46p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
